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We have completed our mission tasking and are presenting our remaining agenda 

items for the second vote. This was a three-year task and over the years have lost 

many members.  One of the biggest lessons learned is that our organization has two 

(2) competing governance documents.  The group tried to focus on ensuring that the 

Guidance Code remained true to the Twelve Steps of Recovery and the Unity Program, 

but found ourselves at odds with the By-Laws.  A document that was created to provide 

Guidance to our programs to keep order and uniformity is vitally important and it has 

been our pleasure reviewing this document on behalf of all of our trustees.  We hope 

that trustees continue to bring agenda items to the board that make the Guidance Code 

a viable tool to be used fairly and responsibly by all members.  This is our Final Report 

to the BOT.    

  

Respectfully submitted,   

  

Bob C, Current Area 3A Trustee  

  

  

  


